BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS

1 S. Main St.. 9* Floor
Mount Clemens, Michigan 48043
586.469.5125 ~ Fax: 586.469.5993

www.macombBOC .com

"One Team - One Mission"

News Release: Media Contact:
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE Crystal Richardson: (586) 469-6484
November 18, 2021 crystal.richardson@macombgov.org

BOARD UNANIMOUSLY ADOPTS 2022 BUDGET

The Macomb County Board of Commissioners unanimously passed a balanced 2022
budget at its Full Board Meeting today. After many hours spent in multiple public
meetings, the Board adopted a budget that very closely aligned with the recommended
budget received from the County Executive.

Highlights of the 2022 budget include:
e Total budget exceeds $1 billion
$284 million General Fund
$3.7 million surplus
Planning for the future with a 26 percent fund balance of $76 million
Elimination of a tax to support Martha T. Berry, saving taxpayers $1.3 million
Supporting public safety by investing in the Prosecutor’s Office
Supporting investments in the Health Department and strengthening its ability to
respond to the pandemic

“The Board of Commissioners takes great pride in the fact that the adopted budget best
serves the citizens of Macomb County.” said Board Chair Don Brown. “We strive to
always put the needs of our community at the forefront and are committed to ensuring,
to the taxpayers, responsible spending.”

“We had a thorough process in place to review this budget,” said Finance/Audit/Budget
Committee Chair, Joe Sabatini. “We dissected each department’s budget at public
meetings to ensure our fiduciary duty to the taxpayers.”
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